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Terrorists in the US want a “bloody end of the year” for Cuba

 

Havana, Oct 10 (RHC) The journalistic website Razones de Cuba denounces that terrorists based

in Miami are planning new destabilizing events so that the last months of 2023 will be “dark” on the

largest of the Antilles.

According to that media outlet, sources in the United States reveal that the counterrevolutionary

organization misnamed the Patriotic Foundation met on the afternoon of Sunday, October 1, to



organize armed actions against Cuba.

The goal is to heat the streets gradually, until the end of the year. A fundamental part of this group

is terrorist Ibrahim Bosh, from the small Republican Party of Cuba, the information indicates.

For these purposes, the terrorist group has a stash of rifles and pistols of various models,

purchased in Central America. The budget used so far to equip the mercenaries amounts to more

than $5,000.

The violent attempts include carrying out attacks against the United States Coast Guard and

attributing the shooting to the Cuban Border Guard Troops, with the aim of causing a diplomatic

problem between the two countries.

Razones de Cuba points out that the communication offensive in this context would be aimed at

carrying out campaigns to promote insecurity and fear through fake news.

The Cuban media institution reminds that acts of vandalism and violence in national territory are

currently financed from the United States, under the complicit gaze of the authorities of the

northern nation.

https://www.radiohc.cu/index.php/en/noticias/nacionales/336225-terrorists-in-the-us-want-a-bloody-end-of-
the-year-for-cuba
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